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GHG emissions. Specifically in relation to sealevel rise, ITLOS has held that the 

general obligation to protect and preserve the marine environment in Article 192 

of UNCLOS provides for a broad obligation that can be invoked to combat any 

form of degradation of the marine environment, including climate change impacts 

such as sea-level rise, ocean warming and ocean acidification. The request for an 

advisory opinion from the International Court of Justice, adopted by consensus 

by the General Assembly in Resolution 77/276 of 29 March 2023, is still pending, 

with the public hearings scheduled to start on 2 December this year. The European 

Union and its Member States underline the need to articulate the work of the ILC 

in line with the two global advisory opinions.  

Third, the European Union and its Member States note the aspect of international 

cooperation, as referred to in points 373 and 377 of the 2024 ILC report, in 

particular through the provision of technical or logistical assistance to states 

particularly affected by sea-level rise. In this regard it bears highlighting that, in 

its advisory opinion on climate change and international law, ITLOS has found 

that under Article 202 of UNCLOS, States Parties to the Convention have the 

specific obligation to assist developing States, in particular vulnerable developing 

States, in their efforts to address marine pollution from anthropogenic GHG 

emissions. This includes providing appropriate assistance, directly or through 

competent international organizations, in terms of capacity-building, scientific 

expertise, technology transfer and other matters. A detailed consideration of the 

provisions on cooperation in UNCLOS and other sources of public international 

law in the specific context of sea-level rise may require some further work of the 

Study Group. The European Union and its Member States therefore welcome the 

suggestion, reported in point 412 of the ILC report, that the Study Group could 

consolidate the existing rules on cooperation.   

The European Union and its Member States participate and contribute financially 

to a number of initiatives in small islands developing states (SIDS), including the 



GreenBlue Alliance for the Pacific, uniting 15 Pacific Island countries, and the 

Infrastructure for Resilient Island States (IRIS) programme which includes the 

aim of improved resilience of SIDS Infrastructure to climate change.  

Fourth, the European Union and its Member States recall that the reports of the 

Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) indicate that climate change 

affects the ability of certain peoples, including peoples inhabiting small islands 

developing states, to dispose of their natural resources.   

In conclusion, the European Union and its Member States once again congratulate 

the ILC and the reconstituted Study Group for the excellent work done so far on 

a matter that is of very high importance for the international community as a 

whole. The European Union and its Member States look forward to further 

discussions on all aspects of this important issue, taking into account the crucial 

role vested in maintaining the integrity of the United Nations Convention on the 

Law of the Sea.   

Thank you for your attention.  

 


